Kathy S. Mowry Attorney at Law 121 Strayer Avenue Bremen, Ohio 43107

October 11, 2021

The Honorable David L. Levacy The Honorable Jeffrey M. Fix The Honorable Steven A. Davis

Fairfield County Commissioners 210 East Main Street Lancaster, Ohio 43130

Re: Letter of Recommendation for Dr. Carri L. Brown

Dear Honorable Commissioners:

Please accept this letter of recommendation to appoint Dr. Carri L. Brown to the position of Acting Fairfield County Auditor. As a former Domestic Relations Court Judge and Supervising Attorney with the Child Support Enforcement Agency, I have witnessed first-hand the energy and dedication Carri brings to public service. I have always appreciated her generosity and collaboration as she shared her knowledge and advice.

Carri is an exceptional leader with more than 35 years of experience, including positions at local, state, and federal agencies. She has unmatched communication, financial management, strategic planning, and leadership skills. She has an unwavering commitment to the public.

On a personal note, I have always appreciated the example she sets as a strong, successful woman who is kind, compassionate, and proficient – while being dedicated to her family and community.

Without reservation, I give my highest recommendation for Dr. Brown, and I respectfully encourage you to appoint her to the position of Acting County Auditor.

Sincerely,

Kathy S. Mowry, Esq

David O. Jones, CPA

161 West Main Street Lancaster, Ohio 43130

October 10, 2021

Re: Appointment of Dr. Carri L. Brown to Acting Fairfield County Auditor

Dear Honorable Commissioners Davis, Fix, and Levacy:

Please accept this letter of support to appoint Dr. Carri L. Brown as the Acting Fairfield County Auditor upon the retirement of Jon Slater, Jr.

Fairfield County can have no better County Auditor than Carri Brown. I have had the pleasure of knowing Carri both personally and professionally for more than 35 years. I have always been impressed with her exceptional dedication to local government and with her personal attributes. She is a rare find in the public sector – and in the private sector.

As you know, I have been honored to serve on an interim basis as the Fairfield County Treasurer. Carri was very encouraging and helpful to me during those times. She shared her vast knowledge with me and with many others. She has an extraordinary work ethic and is a true leader.

Thank you for your consideration in appointing Carri to the position of Acting County Auditor. I hope you and the Republican Central Committee take this step because I believe it is best for Fairfield County.

Best regards,

David O. Jones

Michael J. O'Reilly, Esq.

1291 Worthington Woods Blvd. Worthington, Ohio 43085

October 10, 2021

Honorable Fairfield County Commissioners 210 E. Main Street, Suite 3 Lancaster, Ohio 43130

Re: Appointment of Dr. Carri L. Brown to Acting Fairfield County Auditor

Dear Honorable Commissioners Davis, Fix, and Levacy:

I am writing to you in support of the Commissioners' action to appoint Dr. Carri L. Brown as Acting Fairfield County Auditor upon the retirement of Auditor Jon Slater, Jr.

For more than 35 years, I have been practicing law in Fairfield County and Central Ohio, and I know how important it is to have people like Carri in positions of elected leadership. Carri has an incredible work ethic and is extraordinarily capable. She is clear in her communications, even in complex matters.

Carri's many years of distinguished service in local government and within the Fairfield County Auditor's Office will serve as a strong foundation for the future. Please accept this letter of recommendation, and I urge you to appoint Dr. Brown to the position of Acting County Auditor.

Sincerely,

Michael J. O'Reilly, Esq.